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PREFACE

The information contained in this manual outlines the personnel policies and procedures
for the City of Naples government. This information should not be interpreted as all
inclusive, as forming a commitment that any individual policy will be absolutely applied
in all circumstances, or as an expressed or implied employment contract or agreement.

The City may add, revoke, or modify policies from time to time. The Human Resources
Department will make every effort to notify employees of such changes in a timely
manner. However, on occasion it may be necessary to implement and make effective
such policy changes prior to distribution of the revised information.

This manual is the property of the City of Naples, and a copy is assigned to each
department director and supervisor rather than to the individual occupying the position.
Upon separation from the City, the manual should be returned to the department
director (or City Manager in the case of a department director) for redistribution to a new
employee.

When the pronoun "he" is used throughout this manual its reference is generic and does
not imply any sexual bias by the City of Naples or any of its employees.

This manual has been developed and revised by the Human Resources Department:

Denise K. Perez, Human Resources Director
Amy Shirvanipour, Labor Relations Manager
Ben Schulz, Training and Development Coordinator
Lori Parsons, Risk Manager
Robert Martzloff, Safety Inspector
Mary Simmons, Sr. Human Resources Generalist/Benefits Coordinator
Linda Bevard, Human Resources Generalist/Payroll
Joni Blanchard, Recruitment Coordinator
Vikki Bollenback, Sr. Administrative Specialist

With assistance from:

Dr. Robert E. Lee, City Manager
Robert Pritt, City Attorney
Tara Norman, City Clerk
Ann Marie Ricardi, Finance Director
Robin Singer, Community Development Director
Ron Wallace, Construction Management Director
David Lykins, Community Services Director
Steve Weeks, Technology Services Director
Dan Mercer, Public Works Director

Any questions regarding the information contained in this manual should be directed to
the Human Resources Department.


